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Chris Armanini 
Manager Plywood Sales & Marketing 
Tolko Marketing and Sales Ltd. 
3000-28th Street 
Vernon, BC (Canada) 
V1T 9W9                    

March19, 2021 
 
 
Mr. Armanini, 
 
Please consider this letter confirmation that the Arclin® HP600 and Arclin® 5440 
phenol/formaldehyde (PF) resins supplied to your Armstrong, BC and Heffley Creek, BC 
plywood plants does not contain any of the chemicals included in the European Chemicals 
Agency (ECHA) “Candidate List of Substances of Very High Concern” (SVHC).  None of 
those chemicals are used as a constituent in our resin formulations.  Furthermore, to the 
best of our knowledge, no quantifiable amounts of those chemicals are produced as by-
products during the manufacture of our resins.  Therefore, we believe that our resins are 
fully compliant with the Registration, Evaluation, Authorization and Restriction of Chemicals 
(REACH) regulation.      
 
Please don’t hesitate to write or call if we can provide further information or clarification. 
 
 
Best regards, 
 

 
Simon McAllister 
Product Development Manager – PLW/OSB/LVL Resins  
Arclin USA 
475 28th Street 
Springfield, OR  97477 
 
 
cc: Keith Miggins, Matt Mead 


